
Request for Decision 

School Bus Loading Zone - Baker Street -
Lansdowne Public School

 

Presented To: Operations Committee

Presented: Monday, Oct 21, 2013

Report Date Friday, Oct 11, 2013

Type: Managers' Reports 

Recommendation
 THAT the City of Greater Sudbury designate a “School Bus
Loading Zone” on the south side of Baker Street adjacent to
Lansdowne Public School, and; 

THAT a by-law be passed to amend Traffic and Parking By-Law
2010-1 in the City of Greater Sudbury to implement the
recommended changes all in accordance with the report from the
General Manager of Infrastructure Services dated October 11,
2013. 

Background
The attached letter from the Sudbury Student Services
Consortium dated August 27, 2013 (see Exhibit ‘A’), requests
that the “School Bus Loading Zone” for Lansdowne Public School
be relocated from Lansdowne Street to the south side of Baker
Street (see Exhibit ‘B’).
 
The purpose of a “School Bus Loading Zone” is to protect school
bus users while they are boarding and exiting the bus. The signs
that are installed serve to caution drivers to be on guard for school bus pedestrian traffic. While loading and
unloading school children within the “School Bus Loading Zone”, bus drivers do not activate the flashing red
lights nor extend the “Stop” sign. Therefore, drivers do not have to stop.
 
As indicated by the Sudbury Student Services Consortium, parents are dropping off and picking up students
across from the school on Lansdowne Street, creating an unsafe condition with children crossing between
the busses. Relocating the “School Bus Loading Zone” to Baker Street will reduce the level of congestion in
front of the school.
 
Currently parking is prohibited on the south side of Baker Street and the west side of Lansdowne Street on
weekdays from 8:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m., adjacent to the school. These restrictions will remain in place.
 
While staff has no objection to the request, loading school busses from the public road can result in the
need for additional snow removal requirements for the safety of the children. The Sudbury Student Services
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Consortium has been informed that snow removal within the “School Bus Loading Zone” will be their
responsibility.
 
It is recommended that a by-law be passed to amend the City of Greater Sudbury Traffic and Parking
By-Law 2010-1 to relocate the school bus loading zone to Baker Street. Ward 4 Councillor, Evelyn Dutrisac
has indicated her support for the change.

  



Exhibit A - Landsdowne Public School Letter 1/1
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Exhibit B - Aerial View - Landsdowne Public School 1/1


